My way out of the Willamette bubble
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Chemawa Indian School Partnership Program
After two years of being a bit entrenched in the Willamette bubble with its often limiting options, I decided to explore the Chemawa Indian School Partnership Program (CISPP). I originally thought that the program would be a way for me to develop my teaching skills and to help the students with their course work. I certainly have done that, but the program, the students and staff at Chemawa continue to teach me more than I could ever hope to help them with assignments or college applications.

Like Willamette’s history as a school with a goal of “educating” and “assimilating” the Native American population of Oregon, so too was Chemawa a school meant to “kill the Indian but save the man.” Chemawa, like Willamette, has come a long way since its inception. Programs like CISPP continue to improve Chemawa for the next generation of native students. Most importantly, along with our work as tutors and mentors, we learn about the modern struggles of Native Americans and their education opportunities.

My work at Chemawa has taught me so much about myself as a person, a learner and a novice teacher. I have learned to let go of my need to control situations or to have consistency or even continuity since things at Chemawa change week to week, even hour to hour. I have learned to adapt and help in any way I can so that structural transitions can happen successfully. I have worked with students with a wide variety of learning styles, finding ways of switching up my approach to teach certain lessons as well as implementing different ways of getting through to students. This in turn has made me reflect on how I learn, making me a better communicator and teacher.

I love speaking with the students about where they are from and how they have made their way to Chemawa; students come from all over the country living on or off reservations. Many know their native languages, and almost every student does some sort of native art whether it is beading, drumming, dancing or singing. However, they also enjoy participating in typical high school activities such as football or prom. In general, the students at Chemawa are just regular high school students, with all the attitudes and drama that they tend to have. It has been a challenge at times, but an experience that I have greatly enjoyed and appreciated.

I challenge Willamette students to break out of the bubble! If the CISPP is not for you then participate in a T.A.B. trip, volunteer at Bush Elementary or Willamette Academy or partake in any of the other great opportunities that Willamette has to offer. These activities take us out of our comfort zone and allow us to interact with people from different backgrounds and different life experiences than our own.

As you may already know, President Obama has named Willamette University one of the recipients of the Higher Education Community Service Honor Roll Award. CISPP is just one way that Willamette has earned this honor. So investigate a program that takes you out of the bubble and into the world.

Please visit the CISPP website at www.willamette.edu/councils/native_american/crispp/index.html to check out the program and what it has to offer as well as help our site become searchable in the Willamette database.
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